
 

February 8, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Vicki Schmidt, Chairperson 
Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 
Statehouse, Room 552-S 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Senator Schmidt: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 92 by Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 92 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 SB 92 makes several changes to current law regarding the Board of Cosmetology.  A 
person applying for an apprentice license prior to the commencement of instruction would be 
required to pay the apprentice fee of $15.  A school could not provide instruction unless the 
person is licensed as an apprentice or the Board has provided verification to the school that the 
person has applied for an apprentice license.  The Board would not issue an apprentice license to 
an applicant or provide verification of an apprentice application to a school for an applicant who 
has been convicted of a felony, unless the applicant is able to demonstrate to the Board’s 
satisfaction that the applicant has been sufficiently rehabilitated.  The bill makes further minor 
and technical changes regarding the Board of Cosmetology. 
 
 The Board states that passage of SB 92 would have not have a fiscal effect to agency 
operations.  
 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Mary Lou Davis, Cosmetology  


